

**AGENDA FOR PEDALS MONTHLY MEETING, to be followed by the
CHRISTMAS SOCIAL EVENING: 7.30pm on Monday 21 December 2015 at
The Vat and Fiddle, 12-14 Queensbridge Road, Nottingham NG2 1NB**

(Hugh McClintock to Chair)

1. Welcome, and apologies for absence, and including brief introductions

2. Minutes of the previous Pedals Meeting (16 Nov 2015) and including checking for accuracy, and matters arising / update including

- Pedals use of Cyclescape – review of experience so far
Present for Lawrence Geary as appreciation for all his work in handling orders for Pedals publications
new Pedals poster design by Jo Jackson via the Experian Community Groups Support Scheme
NET issues: proposed further site meeting (now fixed for 28 Jan at 10.00) with Tramlink and their contractors and message to Chris Deas, Project Director, re Non-Motorised User Audit of the 2 new tram routes.
Draft Cycling Strategy for Nottinghamshire: Pedals response and future political commitment
Toton planning consultation (HS2 development and proposed East Midlands Hub Station):
Nottm City Council's unsuccessful electric bike bid
Proposed Trent River Pontoon crossing for Cyclists (Paul Abel)
A453 (M1 to Clifton widening scheme) cycling issues on the shared path near Fabis Drive, Clifton.
2014 Welsh Active Travel Design Guidance ideas for Cycle Audit: message from Paul Abel (and see item 8 below)

3. Report on recent meetings / events by people who have attended on behalf of Pedals including

- 25 Nov Greater Nottingham Cycling Development Group
- Proposed foot-cycle bridge (Trent Lane to The Hook): Visit to Worcester to see the Diglis foot-cycle bridge and discuss its experience, 2 Dec, meeting with BWQB Consulting on 4 Dec and update on proposed commissioning of specialist work from Sustrans, to be discussed at meeting on 14 Jan.

4. Finance, Membership, Promotion and Publicity (David Easley and Hilary Backhouse to report)

- Including updates on membership renewals and new memberships

5. Forthcoming events / meetings

Pedals meetings including invitations to visiting speakers, review of the agenda layout, chairing future meetings and the need to contact The Vat and Fiddle for preparing (e.g. heating) the room.

Discussion with Cllr. Nick McDonald on 18 Jan.
Susan Young's suggestion for a workshop on Cycle Mapping

- **Other meetings / events:**
Friends of Bennerley Viaduct meeting in Ilkeston on 13 Jan at 7pm
- 27 Jan Nov Greater Nottingham Cycling Development Group
- Broxtowe Transport Sub-Group meeting, 9 Jan, at 10am

6. Cycle facility and traffic management matters including

- Proposed Southern Corridor Cycling Improvement Ideas: revised list, and preparing for the consultation in January.
- TMP 7131 Plough Lane, Poplar Street Area; City Council consultation letter of 17 Nov:
- TME 7151M City Council Consultation for Carrington St:
- Comments on City Council Western corridor proposals (Dunkirk – University Boulevard – Woodside Road)
- Plans to transform and renew the Broadmarsh area
- Need for more cycle parking by the shops on Melton Road, West Bridgford
- Improving east side access to the foot-cycle bridge at the eastern end of Colwick Park
- Sustrans Bennerley Viaduct Restoration Project: discussion on wider links related to phase 2 of their proposed HLF funding bid
- 2016 City Council budget proposals - park and ride charges: message of 15 Dec from Iain Lane to Cllr. Nick McDonald

7. Miscellaneous items

- 19 January launch in London of Vision Zero UK: exchange of messages with City Cllr. Jane Urquhart

8. Discussion on auditing cycle facility quality

9. Any other business